JEB Stuart Crew Booster Meeting
April 3,  2013

Meeting began at 7:40 pm. In the Stuart HS library and adjourned at  9 pm.

Attending:   Robert and Marilyn Finley, Yolanda Almeda, Robert Feldman, Marty Rubenstein, Kevin Scott, Eymy Telleria, Bill Wright, Barbara Villimar, Shari Ritter, Catherine Dubas, Juan Carlos Garcia, Blake Smith, and Christine Hegemann

Treasurer’s Report.   Marty reported that she was a bit concerned with our finances.  Last year we ended year with a $5000 surplus.  This year, given increased equipment and repair costs ($7800), she is forecasting that we may be short funds if we don’t step up fundraising.

Transportation.  Bus down to Sandy Run for practice is going well.  There haven’t been any problems to date.

Matthews Regatta  5/4/2013.  Planning for the long day trip to the Matthews Regatta is needed.  Generally we rent a coach to drive the team given the distance.  It’s a long day (leaving Stuart about 3 am and retuning about 10pm) but the regatta is a lot of fun, kids get to row multiple times.  We will need two parents to go on the bus.  Bill Wright volunteered to be one of the parent chaperones as last year.  Bob Finley will contact the bus company to see about coach arrangements.  We will then charge students (last year was about $30) to cover this cost.  Bob also mentioned we will need to find parents who can pull one or two trailers to Matthews.

Fundraising

  --Letter campaign:  Catherine Dubas volunteered to update/draft the letter to go out to alumni and past contributors;  Kevin Scott will look at the excel spreadsheet of addresses to get mailing list together.  We will get group together to stuff/label envelopes.

--See’s Chocolate Bars.  Shari Ritter ordered and received the first delivery of the See’s Chocolate Bars (dark chocolate w/nuts; milk chocolate w/o nuts) to sell at functions and at large.  To start we have 5 cases (3 milk/2dark) containing 144 bars (6 boxes of 24  bars per box).   Shari will send out an e-mail to families asking everyone to take a box (24 bars) to sell in their neighborhood, to family, friends, office-workers, etc.  Bars sell for $2 apiece and the crew team will receive 50% of the funds.  Families are expected to arrange pick-up of the bars  with Shari directly at  slrfaber2008@gmail.com.

--Earth Day:  4/21 Lake Barcroft.  We will set up at 11am and will sell food/drinks  on Beach 5 from 2-5.  Kevin Scott will do paperwork for license so we can sell alcohol.  Yolanda Almeda will get all food needed at the Restaurant Depot.  Bob will get beer (4 cases needed).  Eymy Telleria will be cooking and we will need additional parents and rowers for set up, cooking and selling food.  We will ask for donations of baked goods to sell along with See’s Chocolates..  Marty Rubenstein will draft an E-mail to let folks know more details and solicit help.  Rowers should wear crew shirts; parents will wear Crew hats.  

  --May Day:   4/26 Stuart HS will be hosting an afternoon of student activities on the athletic fields.  Marilyn Finley has arranged for Crew to be included to allow students to try out ergs and advertise the team.  Crew participated last year got a lot of good attention from students.    We will need the kids to get ergs out and to help demonstrate.  Marilyn also got permission to sell See’s chocolate bars at the event.  Starting April 4th, Stuart students will be able to buy tickets to play certain games and buy drinks on 4/26 ($10 or 20 dollar passes).    Tickets are not needed to help with the crew activities.  However, if students buy these game/food tickets and mention Crew, the school is having a contest and will reward the team that gets the most mention with $100.

--Car Washes.  Kevin meeting with SHRA folks to ensure all is ready for April 14 car wash.

--Restaurants.  Bob will get Juan Carlos a copy of letter the letter needed on Crew stationary outlining our non-profit status.  We earned $835 from Flippen Pizza.  Coach Al provided an idea for a new fundraiser – a Zumba festival, which would involve hiring a Zumba instructor/getting gym for the afternoon/obtaining sound system and music.  Folks can be charged  $10/head  or a one hour session and multiple sessions can be run in one afternoon.  With proper advertisement, these have been very popular.    This is an idea for the future (and if anyone would like to take charge to organize.

VASRA News.  Bob Finley attended the VASRA meeting and had the following notes:
	--Draft regatta schedule should be out each Friday about 3 pm each week.
--VASRA needs volunteers on Friday afternoons to set up floating start blocks, will likely take about  2 hours.  Contact Bob for more information if you’d like to volunteer.
	--VASRA is using Twitter to list open parking lots/spaces on Regatta days.  See Twitter:   #VASRAParking. 
	
VASRA jobs .  Stuart still has some that we have to perform (or will be fined and problems can arise at Regattas).  There was a heated discussion that not enough parents were signing up for these jobs.  While many are new to the team and to rowing, others who sign up are as well.  VASRA does a good job at instructing folks and it’s a great way to learn and meet  crew parents from other schools.  Parents of Novice rowers are STRONGLY encouraged to sign up -- See Sign Up Genius  for jobs:  (http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0E49A5AF2CA57-volunteer)

Regatta Food/water.  Shari Ritter is also posting the food/water needs of the team for each Regatta on our volunteer page of Sign Up Genius (see above).   Parents can send food/water with rowers if they aren’t coming immediately.  Aim is to provide breakfast (bagels/muffins/fruit), water, and healthy snacks (cheese, nuts, Cliff Bars).  Rowers can bring their own lunch or buy a sandwich at the Concession stands.  If parents would check out the signupgenius.com site, they can see if anything is needed and let others know what you are bringing by signing up.

Photos – Marilyn Finley announced that she is posting Regatta and other crew photos on Fanphare.com  which can be found via the Crew website.  If you have any photos that you’d like to share, please send them to Marilyn Finley (mcf@stufin.com) and she will post.

Equipment
	-Jemo repairs.  The Jemo(one of the boats for 4) fell from a sling onto gravel near boathouse and suffered some damage.  Bob Finley will be able to fix.  We have a rented  boat that can be used at the next regatta as a  stand in.

	-Need Trailer/new launches.  We are still on the look out for new trailer to haul boats along (circa $6000) as well as a used Launch – 14 Ft. Aluminum flat bottom to replace an old one.


-- Upcoming Regattas are scheduled as follows:
	Date
	Event
	Location
	Times:
Cox / Coach / Start
	Length
	Est.
Rowers

	April 13
	Darrell Winslow
	Occoquan
	7:00 / 7:30 / 9:00
	6.5 hours
	1400

	April 20
	Smokey Jacobs
	Occoquan
	7:00 / 7:30 / 9:00
	5 hours
	950

	April 27
	Al Urquia
	Occoquan
	7:00 / 7:30 / 9:00
	6 hours
	1350

	May 4
	Matthews
	Matthews, VA
	7:00 / 7:30 / 9:00
	
	

	May 11
	Virginia Scholastic Rowing Championships
	Occoquan
	6:30 / 7:00 / 8:00
	9 hours
	1300

	May 17-18
	Stotesbury
	Schuykill River, PA
	
	
	

	May 24-25
	SRAA Regatta (Nationals)
	Cooper River, NJ
	
	
	



